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Dayton High School 
Board Report 

Monday, September 22nd, 2021 

 
• KYOTE Testing for Seniors took place during the week of September 7th. 

 
• CAP Program: 

 
o The Conduit Apprenticeship Program (CAP) is a program designed by 

Justin Wolfenberg and Jerry Beerman, who are local small business 
owners. They collaborated with a variety of individuals in the area that all 
have a vested interest in teaching our youth the importance of knowing how 
to do minor household tasks such as drilling, hammering, and changing out 
faucets and electrical outlets safely. These important skills will assist these 
participants in helping around their house and also, hopefully, find some 
students who may not have known they wanted to have a career in the 
trades. There are three phases all of which build upon the lessons taught in 
order to progress them to be independent in completing these tasks.  
 

o Phase 1 - once a week, 2 hour class, for 5 weeks that instructs students in 
learning how to use a tape measure, drilling and hammering into a variety 
of materials correctly, cutting copper piping, finding studs, minor electrical 
and plumbing repairs, and using a variety of electrical tools.    

 
o Phase 2 – 3 months of students going to work sites and getting co-op and 

on the job experience with a licensed professional.  Students who move 
onto Phase 2 will be selected upon successful completion of Phase 1. 

 
o Phase 3 – 6 months and another step of an apprenticeship.  Upon 

completion of Phase 3 – students will be equipped to be hired full-time after 
high school.  We have a mix of juniors and seniors in the program.  We 
currently have a total of 8 students participating in the program (2 seniors 
and 6 juniors). 
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o CAP was offered to any junior/senior not already involved in another career 
pathway program. 

 
• On Wednesday, September 8th we had STAR Assessment Training for Staff. 

 
• We have taken STAR Testing twice (Reading and Math); Second Round was 9/13 and 

9/14.  We continue to look at this data to drive instruction.  Results will be shared with 
parents for their student. 
 

• Homecoming took place on Friday, September 10th. 
 

• We have concluded our first PLC cycle as of Wednesday, September 15th. 
 

• Students of the Month - September: 

7th Grade – Lilliana Israel 

8th Grade – Samuel McFarland 

9th Grade – Devan Volkering 

10th Grade – Ryeli Mastruserio 

11th Grade – Blake McCarty 

12th Grade – Michael Hauser 

Artist of the Month – McKayleigh Gonzalez 

Athlete of the Month – Zoe Sparks 

 
• After our first round of both KYOTE and the ASK exams, as well as a bit of fluctuation 

with our enrollment, here are our updated CCR numbers: 
  

o 16/54 (29.6%) of students are fully college and/or career ready. 
o 11 (20.3%) students who are not currently college and/or career ready are at the 

ATC and should gain career readiness there. 
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o 5 (9.2%) students who aren’t CCR are attending Skilled Trades and should gain 
career readiness there. 

o 4 (7.4%) students who aren’t CCR are attending Gateway and should attain college 
readiness there. 

o 1 (1.8%) student who isn’t CCR is in the Logistics pathway and should gave career 
readiness there. 

o 37/54 (68.5%) are on track to gain college career readiness through these paths. 
  

• The other 17 students are working through a combination of the administrative support 
pathway (must pass the ASK exam) to gain career readiness or are working towards 
gaining college readiness through the KYOTE assessment/ACT. 

  
• As always these numbers are subject to fluctuation based upon transients and graduation 

rate. 
 
 


